Noble Neighbors Meeting

Tuesday, Aug. 5, 2014

Brenda May welcomed group and made announcements:

1. She suggested possibility of organizing a cappella groups perhaps to enter next year’s Heights Got Talent competition

2. Future Heights annual meeting to be held Aug. 20 at former Pontiac dealership on Mayfield at Monticello.  Open to all.  Speaker Wayne Mortensen

3. Community improvement awards, still open to nominations

Cynthia Griggins introduced speaker, Greg Zucca, newly hired (June 9, 2014) Economic Development Director, City of Cleveland Heights.  He is in charge of business development in the city.

Mr. Zucca reviewed his background: Cuyahoga Co. department of development, Western Reserve fund manager, worked in innovation and entrepreneurship, supporting development of technology companies; microenterprise lending (loans < $100,000); worked with municipalities to develop infrastructure.

Questions had been sent to Mr. Zucca prior to meeting.  He chose to start by giving update on several specific buildings in our area.  B’You bar, officially closed on July 15, 2014.  He is working with owner of building to find suitable business to move in.  (Questions raised by residents about how they can be involved.)  Food Deal: going before Nuisance Board on September 5, 2014.  Shillelagh Bar: currently paying fines.  Clark gas station: city wants to demolish building, taxes are delinquent, owned by GB Khadwal, LLC. The owner is working with the City and the County Landbank and is interested in donating the property to the Landbank.

Questions from residents:  

How do you attract better businesses?  “It’s difficult…have to work with the owners…we are at the beginning stages of a strategic plan…”

What resources are available to attract businesses?  Mr. Zucca described the storefront renovation program, a combination of grant and loan money ($25K + $25K) for businesses with 40 ft. frontage or less.  Requirements: in targeted area, must create jobs.  Lending program for areas with higher rate of vacancy.  He also described program at Tri-C: Goldman Sachs 10,000 Small Business initiative and  ECDI. These organizations offering technical training and assistance for businesses.  Small Business Development Center, located in Lee Rd. library, offers help with developing a business plan

What do small businesses take into account when looking at coming in to an area?  Mr. Zucca used example of restaurant: they look at where clientele will come from: the neighborhood, traffic patterns.  In higher density areas look for foot traffic

Does the city have influence over business owners?  “We can gather info and data from residents to present to them…can put programs into place to mitigate risks…”

What is the big picture?  How does the city go about planning economic development?  Is our area a priority?  Does the city focus on thriving areas or suffering areas?   Mr. Zucca said that there is no big picture, that the city looks at each area individually, looking at their “unique strengths and weaknesses”

What about attractive signage for the business district?  Mr. Zucca said that is usually paid for by the business owners

What is staffing in city’s Economic Development office?  Mr. Zucca said he is the sole employee
Residents made comments:

“You can talk to and survey us, the residents, not just business owners”

“We want to be involved in what businesses move into our neighborhood”

“Businesses who come in don’t seem to have a good business plan, or a decent inventory and therefore die quickly”

“Businesses don’t keep up their appearance—very unattractive signs in windows; ugly area in general”

“We are a formidable marketing machine”

There was some difference of opinion regarding whether businesses die because we don’t patronize them, or whether we don’t patronize them because they aren’t relevant to our needs.
Lengthy discussion regarding whether businesses are held accountable for their upkeep the same way homeowners are.  Mr. Zucca cited city’s responses to major nuisance complaints, but acknowledged that the city could do better.

Suggestions from residents for the Noble business district: a sit-down eatery; a business like a bakery or pizza place with small seating area but mainly doing major production for delivery; we have international population, international/ethnic restaurants

Some discussion of Shaker House, which required considerable programming support, “incubator” funding.  Suggestion made for Cleveland Hts. to partner with someone for similar project.  Home businesses: can there be a common area for partnering?

Mr. Zucca was thanked for coming, and reminded that our group is eager to be involved in business development in the Noble area.

Susan Riethmiller asked for volunteers to attend City Council meetings.  Circulated sign-up sheet.
There was discussion of who had received the city services survey.  Only 1 person in the room had received one.  Cleveland Hts. community representative noted that this was a random survey of 1200 residents.
Resident asked about issue brought up at prior meeting re. University Hospital and CWRU housing folks steering students, faculty, staff away from our neighborhood.  Representative from Cleve. Hts. relocation services said she had tried to research this.  No physical map reflecting this could be found.  Seems to be word of mouth.  

Issue of a Fall community event was raised, but no plans made.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, September 2.  Place to be announced on website.

